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health. Those living there would also be required to pay a monthly rent. Mrs. Reynolds would like a
commitment to preliminary support it for a year at a cost of $172,233.86. Rex Journay made a
motion to support the sober living house. Chad Aker seconded the motion and the motion was
approved by unanimous vote.

Brian McGalliard has exited the building.

MISCELLANIOUS BUSINESS

The payroll docket was presented for commissioner approval. Rex Journay made a motion to
approve the payroll docket. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by
unanimous vote.

The claims docket for February was presented for commissioner approval. Brian McGalliard asked
what fund the soil & water district claim was paid from. The claim was paid out of the
commissioners’ county general budget. Rex Journay made a motion to approve the claims docket.
Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

A claim for the Jay County Historical Society for their $2,000 budgeted out of EDIT funds was
presented for commissioner approval. After review of their funding application the commissioners
had questions, they wanted answered before approval. Brian McGalliard made a motion to table the
request. Rex Journay seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

Wes Schemenaur gave an update regarding HIS construction. They had verbally committed to pay
the roughly $14,000 difference between the insurance and the cost of the repairs. A check was to be
cut in January to the county but no money has been received. The release from Liberty Mutual is for
$55,800.64 that doesn’t allow the county to go back on HIS. At this point the county would have to
take legal action, but he cautioned the commissioners could spend good money chasing after bad.
Brian McGalliard agreed to sign the release and indemnity agreement with Liberty Mutual.

A grant application from the sheriff’s department was presented for commissioner approval. Rex
Journay made a motion to approve the grant application. Chad Aker seconded the motion and the
motion was passed by unanimous vote.

A claim from Hastings Mutual Insurance Company, C/O Corle Pond Insurance for $3,949 for the
retirement center annual fire renewal for $3,949. Rex Journay made a motion to approve the
insurance claim for $3,949. Chad Aker seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous
vote.

With no further business, Rex Journay made a motion to adjourn at 12:37 p.m; Chad Aker seconded
the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.
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MARCH 10, 2023

The Jay County Commissioners met in special session on Friday, March 10, 2023, in the commissioners’
room in the courthouse. Attending was Brian McGalliard, Rex Journay, attorney Wes Schemenaur, auditor
Emily Franks, and Chad Aker, president, presiding.

LAND PURCHASE

The commissioners met to agree to the purchase agreement as authorized by the council on March 8%
2023. Rex Journay made a motion to proceed with the land purchase agreement for the 68 Acres.
Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote. A claim will be
approved at their next meeting when a finalized amount to include closing costs are determined.

With no further business, Rex Journay made a motion to adjourn at 2:38 p.m; Brian McGalliard
seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.
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The Jay County Commissioners met in regular session on Monday, March 13, 2023, in the commissioners’
room in the courthouse. Attending was Brian McGalliard, Rex Journay, attorney Wes Schemenaur, auditor
Emily Franks, and Chad Aker, president, presiding. Rex Journay made a motion to approve the minutes from
February 27, 2023 and the special session from March 10, 2023. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and
the motion passed by unanimous vote.

JAY COUNTY HUMANE SOCIETY

Mindy Weaver, director and Julie Forcum, member, came to the commissioners to discuss their
second installment of funding for their new building. They thanked the board for their support in the
project. The funding was originally approved by the commissioners at their March 14, 2022
meeting. The humane society was looking for the cheapest bid with the quickest completion date.
The lowest bid didn’t line up with the quickest bid but they decided to go with the lowest bid. All the
bids were higher than what was allotted originally and an alternate list was put together. The bid
went to Muhlenkamp Building Corporation out of Coldwater, OH, whose owners live in Jay County.
The organization made five major changes to the plan get to the price of $837,063 for the project.
Those changes were items that could be added at a later date with more fundraising.

Mrs. Weaver also updated the commissioners on items related to animal control. She believes they
are moving in the right direction. This week they will be interviewing a potential part time
consultant/director for the facility. The candidate has lots of experience and training in animal care
and control. They have been boarding some dogs at B&B Kennels in Bryant, Redkey Veterinary
Clinic and Portland Veterinary Clinic. They are considering continuing the practice after the new
building is complete. They presently have 28 dogs at the facility in 12 kennels. She thanked the
community for their support of the facility by taking care of the animals before they go to the shelter.

Rex Journay questioned when the construction company would be able to start and finish the project.
Mrs. Weaver believed the project would start within 30 days of signing and be completed in186 days.
Chad Aker thanked the humane society for completing the funding application as requested. Rex
Journay made a motion to approve a claim for the 2™ installment of $137,500 to the Jay County
Humane Society. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.
Julie Forcum thanked the commissioners for their support to allow them to move forward on the
project.

JCDC

Travis Richards, director, came to the commissioners regarding their funding. He has completed the
funding application and would like to request the first half of the funding now and the second after
July'1, 2023. Rex Journay made a motion to approve a claim for $105,000 for the first half of the
year to JCDC. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.
Mr. Richards asked the commissioners to reconsider the rescinding of the EDIT plan. Mr. Aker
expressed his desire to sit down with JCDC and come up with a two-year plan.

BLUE BRIDGE

Travis Richards, director JCDC, came to the commissioners in place of Jenni Bricker regarding the
Blue Bridge. She has been given the funding application to complete. They have been speaking with
Carolyn Carducci at Arts Place on ways to incorporate pieces of the bridge. They will also be looking
into OCRA grants for the projects. Mr. Aker questioned if the deadline was still the same as before.
Mr. Richards thought the March 15 deadline might have been extended a few days but was unsure.

HIGHWAY

Eric Butcher, superintendent, came to the commissioners to discuss a variety of topics. INDOT will
be doing some work on Highway 27 between 800 N-900 N this year. A proposed detour from
INDOT has been suggested for the project that will be completed by the fall. Rex Journay made a
motion to approve the detour from INDOT. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion
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passed by unanimous vote. The final retainage amount for the Stateline Road project has come in at
around $54,000. The final invoice will be obtained and submitted for payment to close out the grant.

An update of current operations was given to the board. They have been working on road
maintenance including putting gravel down on the stone roads. They will be painting and patching on
the chip and seal roads. The 1998 tractor is back at K&L Tractor for repair. They have had their
equipment serviced to start the mowing season.

Mr. Butcher has still only received one quote back regarding the fuel tanks at the highway. They
have reached out to a few companies including StationServ and R.W. Mercer Company for a quote
but no response was given. The quote from Matthew Peterson Gas & Equipment for $373,000 for
decommissioning and removing of their fuel tanks. Rex Journay questioned if there was any
remediation required on the project. Mr. Butcher relayed they will not know what will be needed
until the tanks are removed. Any remediation would be an additional cost to the quote. The
department will have an estimated $330,000 left set aside in Local Road and Street with $43,000 not
covered. Chad Aker questioned if the money could be used from the highway general fund. Emily
Franks, auditor, indicated money could be spent for highway equipment out of the fund. However,
state board of accounts would take exception to the portion used for the surveyor’s office to come out
of the fund. A percentage of what the surveyor uses will need to be figured for the project.

Mr. Journay expressed his wish for another quote to compare first but noted the need to make a
decision. Brian McGalliard questioned the timeline for needing the project complete. Mr. Butcher
indicated the timeline was 4-5 months out 2 months ago. Sourcewell, a procurement company, was
used to obtain quotes on the project and this was the best bid. Brian McGalliard made a motion to
approve the quote and to move forward with the fuel tanks. Rex Journay seconded the motion and the
motion passed by unanimous vote. The final contract will be brought back for commissioners’
approval.

Mr. Butcher and Mr. Aker also met with Bill Walter, ECI Regional Planning director and
StructurePoint Inc. regarding a new 100°x180’ heated building. The building will hold 14-18 trucks,
have floor heating, floor drains and water access. There must be 20 feet clearance between this
building and the old salt building. A preliminary study will need to be done before an architect can
start. The contract for the study with StructurePoint is not to exceed $8,000. Rex Journay made a
motion to approve the contract with StructurePoint for $8,000 out of Infrastructure for the study.
Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

The highway is contractually obligated to receive 400 tons of salt from Cargill at $89.38 a ton
through the Indiana Road Salt Program. The total cost is around $35,752 to be taken from the
Calcium Chloride account. Due to the light winter, they will need to utilize the old building to store
the full amount. The annual contract was for 500 tons but the county is required to take at least 80%.
The next year’s order will be due by June 30. Mr. Butcher will do more research on the program to
see if the county should continue participating in the future.

Mr. Butcher and Bob Howell, road foreman, will be attending Road School this week on Tuesday and
Wednesday. The intersection at Boundary Pike and 300 S is now officially an all way stop as of the
morning. The commissioners informed the sheriff who was present in the audience about the change.
Larry R. Newton, sheriff, asked if the intersection at 200 S and Blaine Pike could be looked into as a
potential 4 way stop. Mr. Butcher agreed to contact LTAP regarding the intersection. He has also
been in contact with REMC regarding problematic trees. REMC will go through with their bucket
truck and proactively seek out problematic trees. The county will work to see how they can assist in
the cleanup and disposal.

SHERIFF

Larry R. Newton, Sheriff came to the commissioners regarding a release form for the county shooting
range. It has been reviewed by Bliss McKnight and their suggested amendments were made to the
release. Wes Shemenaur again suggested a copy of the range rules be added with the release to be
signed off or initialed too. He also spoke to the school attorney and school resource officer about the
school employees use of the range. They mentioned they would only like one blanket consent form
signed by the superintendent on file at the county. There are concerns about maintaining the
confidentiality of those employees who are carrying firearms. Brian McGalliard made a motion to
approve the shooting range release form. Rex Journay seconded the motion and the motion passed by
unanimous vote.

Mr. Newton presented the annual invoice for the Mindbase application used by first responders. The
contract was agreed upon at the October 24, 2022 meeting with the first year to be paid by the
commissary fund. The invoice should have been paid before the end of 2022. Mr. Newton does not
feel good about paying this invoice because he already committed those funds for repairs. He
questioned if they would like to take the money out of Statewide 911. Emily Franks, auditor, stated



she could verify with the 911 Supervisor but did not believe it would be a qualifying expense. Brian
McGalliard made a motion to pay the Mindbase invoice for $7,500 out of county general contractual
services. Rex Journay seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

The sheriff also spoke to the commissioners regarding the cost of some of his expenses and how he
was working to cut them back. He first spoke about the RAVE emergency messaging system and its
annual cost of $12,500 when they were paying practically nothing for the Nixle system. That will be
a contractual payment for the next five years. He would like to update or replace the 911 phone
system with IN Digital which is now about 10 years old. There are two options, one would be to
purchase a new system at $36,625.33 or two lease options for $14,900, and 12,060. Another issue he
was having was with Comcast. The department was paying $25,000 a month but he has been able to
get it down to around $17,000 a month. They would like to look into switching to CFS/Watch
Communications. He has cut out Verizon Wireless as a vendor and is now working to eliminate
unused air cards with FirstNet.

Lastly, he updated the commissioners on other operations for the department. They are moving
forward with drafting new standard operating procedures for the department. He will be having a
staffing study done to determine if their staffing is sufficient. The boiler fine has been forgiven by the
state. They have lost a merit deputy who had applied for another department. The current contract
only stipulated reimbursement to the county after completion of the academy. Wes Schemenaur,
county attorney, will look into revising the contract for the future.

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

Samantha Rhodehamel, director, came to give the commissioners her quarterly update. She has been
approved for the salary reimbursement grant and the EMPG grant for the computer updates. They
will apply for two other grants; state homeland security program and non-profit security grant
program. She will also apply for the Hazard Materials Grant through LEPC. She read a list of
meetings she has attended including quarterly District 6 meetings, IRC, Indiana/Ohio Meetings, Fire
Station meetings, INDOT road closure and detour meetings, Train Crash and Hazardous materials
training, storm spotter training, LEPC plan training, CoCoRaHS. Upcoming training will include;
Hybrid vehicle, mass fatality management, working with local media, FEMA IC 300-400 in county,
school-based incidents training, a plan for the Jay County Election & Polling Place security plan,
courthouse security & safety plan, and a 2024 total solar eclipse plan as we are in the path of totality.

Ms. Rhodehamel reported on other items including a new liaison at the Indiana Department of
Homeland Security (IDHS) Casey Fizer. She is working on creating a relationship with Indiana
Public Security Commissioner (IPSC) on an 800 MHz radio project. They have also been obtaining
PPE for the fire departments including gloves and suits. There was a winter snowstorm in December
and the major rain a few weeks ago. This is severe weather week so there will be a tornado drill
tomorrow. She will be working on a relationship with the amateur radio club and completing a
tabletop exercise and hazmat training for local fire departments. Rescue 19 is currently struggling to
get a quorum of active members. They will be looking at getting a list of equipment to update before
coming before commissioners.

DUNKIRK FIRE/JEMS BASE

Chad Aker presented a quote from 5-star Commercial Roofing for a seal coat on the Dunkirk
Fire/JEMS base roof. The company is providing a 10-, 15- or 20-year warranty. He has spoken to
Jack Robbins; Dunkirk City Mayor and his recommendation would be to go with the 20-year option
for $21,010. Mr. Robbins had received another quote but it was significantly higher than 5-Star. 5-
Star also told them they could take 10% off of the final amount. The roof is currently metal ag panels
secured by screws with neoprene washers and is not standing seam. Brian McGalliard made a motion
to table the quote until the full warranty and final pricing can be determined. Rex Journay seconded
the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

PAPER QUOTE

Three paper quotes for 80 boxes were presented for courthouse use. The first quote was from
Progressive Office Products/Del Torro at $4110.00. The second quote was from 4-U Office Supplies
out of Celina, OH for $3915. The third quote was from Quill.com for $3909.10. The local quote was
within 10% of lowest quote, due to that fact, Brian McGalliard made a motion to approve the quote
from Progressive for the purchase of paper. Rex Journay seconded the motion and the motion passed
by unanimous vote.

MISCELLANIOUS BUSINESS

Yvette Weiland, director, submitted a grant application for their 2024 Community Corrections grant
cycle. Rex Journay made a motion to approve the grant application and sign the letter of support for
the 2024 grant. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.
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The payroll docket was presented for commissioner approval. Rex Journay made a motion to
approve the payroll docket. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by
unanimous vote.

The February County Home Report was presented to the commissioners for approval. Brian
McGalliard made a motion to approve the county home report. Rex Journay seconded the motion and
the motion passed by unanimous vote.

The Clerk’s monthly report was presented to the commissioners for approval. Brian McGalliard made
a motion to approve the clerk’s monthly report. Rex Journay seconded the motion and the motion
passed by unanimous vote.

A claim was submitted for David R Fuller for a ServSafe course for $200 for Retirement Center
employees. Rex Journay made a motion to approve the claim to David R Fuller. Brian McGalliard
seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

A claim for the Jay County Historical Society for their $2,000 budgeted out of EDIT funds. Chad
Aker made a recommendation to send it to the EDIT advisory committee. Rex Journay made a motion
to send the request to the EDIT advisory committee. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the
motion passed by unanimous vote.

A claim to the Indiana Bond Bank for the February administrative fees of $1,378.75 was presented
for commissioner approval. Rex Journay made a motion to approve the claim to the Indiana Bond
Bank for $1,378.75. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous
vote.

A reimbursement claim to POET for $667,609.18 was presented for commissioner approval. Emily
Franks, auditor, explained the reason for the reimbursement. The county has been remitting the
property tax money for the Premier Ethanol TIF Bond payment to US Bank. At the same time POET
has been making monthly payments towards the bond too. Once the final payment was completed
last month, a check for the remainder above the payment was remitted to the county. The money
should have been remitted back to POET as their overpayment. This had been verified by both Jason
Semler from Baker Tilley and Gina from US Bank. After clarification, Rex Journay made a motion
to approve the claim to POET for $667,609.18. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the
motion passed by unanimous vote.

A claim was presented for the purchase of the land on the west edge of town along SR 67. The
amount does not include closing costs and will need to wait until the next meeting. Brian McGalliard
made a motion to table the claim until the next meeting. Rex Journay seconded the motion and the
motion passed by unanimous vote.

At the conclusion of the meeting a statement was read by Chad Aker, president, stating the following.
Despite the rumors that may be going around, the commissioners are not seeking to do away with
JCDC. The commissioners are committed to working out an agreement with JCDC that best address
the county’s economic development needs. Realizing that this might take some time, commissioners
have agreed to fund half of the JCDC’s funding request. Historically, JCDC has submitted the two
funding requests per year, so approval of their request in this manner is not out of the ordinary and is
also a gesture of good faith as we work out an agreement with JCDC. An agreement with JCDC
should go a long way to reduce conflict and tensions in the future.

With no further business, Brian McGalliard made a motion to adjourn at 10:51 a.m; Rex Journay

seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.
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MARCH 27, 2023

The Jay County Commissioners met in regular session on Monday, March 27, 2023, in the commissioners’
room in the courthouse. Attending was Brian McGalliard, Rex Journay, attorney Wes Schemenaur, auditor
Emily Franks, and Chad Aker, president, presiding. Rex Journay made a motion to approve the minutes from
March 13, 2023. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

DUNKIRK FIRE/JEMS BASE

Chad Aker presented an updated quote from 5-star Commercial Roofing for a seal coat on the
Dunkirk Fire/JEMS base roof. The final cost with a 20-year warranty will be $17,858.50 with the
cost being split with the City of Dunkirk. The contract mentions a down payment to begin work. Mr.
Aker informed the board the City of Dunkirk will pay any monies required to start work. Rex
Journay made a motion to approve the seal coat with the 20-year warranty. Brian McGalliard
seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

VETERAN BURIAL ALLOWANCE

CIliff Moser, Veteran Service Officer, came to the commissioners to discuss raising the veteran burial
allowance from $100 up to $300. The amount for the headstone or marker would remain the same at
$100. An ordinance will need to be drawn up to make the change official. Additional monies might
be needed to complete the 2023 budget. Harold Towell, council member, who was present in the
audience agreed with the commissioners’ decision. Brian McGalliard approved the increase to the
veteran burial allowance. Rex Journay seconded the motion and the motion was approved by
unanimous vote.

ARCH BRIDGE CRUISERS

Representatives from the Arch Bridge Cruisers came to the commissioners to request use of the
building in the afternoon of May 20®, 2023. They will be responsible for the wages of those who will
need to staff the building during that time. Brian McGalliard made a motion to approve the request.
Rex Journay seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

POLLING PLACES

Jon Eads, Clerk, came to the commissioners for approval of polling locations for the 2023 election.
There are no contested races in the Town of Redkey and will require no polling place. He proposed
three locations including West Jay Community Center, Jay County Community Center, and Pennville
Community Center. Brian McGalliard made a motion to approve the presented polling locations.
Rex Journay seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote. Mr. Eads reported the
new voting machines have been delivered and will be utilized in this election.

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PLAN

Brian McGalliard presented the commissioners with information on capital improvement plans for
LIT economic development monies. Possible ideas for the capital improvement plan included:
Paving, Solid Waste Building, JEMS/Health Building, Land Purchase, Infrastructure/utilities on land,
heated highway building. The total county revenue for the economic development tax will be
$1,053,278 for 2023. The county will receive $636,967, with Portland receiving $297,038 and
Dunkirk $89,028. The current economic development budget was discussed in relation to items
budgeted. Mr. McGalliard would like the county to look into how the distribution percentage was
determined. The topic of economic development and capital improvement plans will be discussed in
a joint session with Jason Semler from Baker Tilly on April 5%, 2023 at 6 p.m. in the Jay County
Courthouse auditorium.

COURTHOUSE

Bruce Sutton, superintendent, came to the commissioners to discuss an update on the courthouse’s
stain glass dome. Bigelow Glass submitted a letter to the commissioners updating them on what they
had found upon removal. The original agreement was for the repair and reinforcement of panels.
They indicated the original lead work is deteriorating and recommend a full restoration at an
estimated cost of $59,000, this would be in addition to the $17,850.00 for the original repair. Rex
Journay asked for Mr. Sutton’s opinion on what should be done. Mr. Sutton listed concerns with the
company. They waited around 13 months before removing the glass and never indicated a restoration
was required before now. Rex Journay made a motion to keep with the original agreement. Brian
McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

JEMS

John McFarland, shift supervisor, came to the commissioners to give their monthly report. Their runs
decreased for the first time in three years in February. Accumed released final numbers with 245
accounts closed for a total of $145,607. MedBill does not believe they will be able to recover those
funds because of the way they closed out the accounts. They have hired a new employee to fill the
vacated Paramedic spot. A total of 6 applications were returned for the now open EMT position. Mr.
McFarland reported his classes are going well. The high school class is right on track and the adult
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class has a potential to have 100% pass. A recent study showed 85% have been hired over the last 5
years. He will start on the community activities in the summer.

JAY COUNTY COUNTRY LIVING

Melissa Blankley, director, and Kevin Butcher, maintenance, came to the commissioners to give them
their monthly update. They have had a gentlemen pass away and a young girl move out of the
facility. They have a new potential resident which is waiting on a background check. Brian
McGalliard questioned how many current residents were veterans. Ms. Blankley responded there
were currently 4 veterans with 2 more potential residents from the Journey Home. They currently
have 20 residents with three potential residents. Rex Journay questioned how long veterans are
allowed to stay at the Journey Home. Ms. Blankley believed the average stay was three months with
others staying longer under special circumstances.

Ms. Blankley questioned the commissioners about the status of a new fire system for the building.
Chad Aker informed he will be presenting options to the council at their next meeting before moving
forward. Kevin Butcher updated the commissioners on items he has been working on at the facility.
He will be getting some trees trimmed on the property and will get the repairs completed to the barn
roof. His brother will be providing a lift to help in fixing the roof. The new chair lift and elevator has
passed inspection and he has starting working on new rooms. Some of the rooms have issues with
bugs he will continue working to get the issue resolved.

John Hemmelgarn, Jay Portland Building & Planning, has been out to inspect the facility. The
foundation was in good shape and no major problems were found. Mr. Hemmelgarn did indicate a
need for a ramp on the first floor of the building. He would like to see one on each side of the
building but at least one would be beneficial. Chad Aker asked they check into the possibility of the
Veteran administration helping to pay for a portion of the project. Mr. Butcher contacted local
electricians and were too busy to help with the electrical. Mr. Hemmelgarn will come back and check
the electrical work when complete.

MISCELLANIOUS BUSINESS

The claims docket for March was presented for commissioners’ approval. Rex Journay made a
motion to approve the claims docket. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed
by unanimous vote.

The payroll docket was presented for commissioner approval. Rex Journay made a motion to
approve the payroll docket. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by
unanimous vote.

A claim for the land purchase of 67A W of Portland for $1,163,035.20 was presented for
commissioners’ approval. Rex Journay made a motion to approve the land purchase claim. Brian
McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

A claim to the Jay County 4-H for their $8,000 budgeted out of Economic Development Windfarm
funds was presented for approval. Rex Journay made a motion to approve the claim to 4-H. Brian
McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

A highway claim to Indiana Testing Inc. for $243 was presented for commissioner approval. The
claim required Department of Transportation drug testing. Rex Journay made a motion to approve
the claim. Brian McGalliard seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

A county grant application for $§9,800 was submitted by Emergency Management for commissioners’
approval. The EMA grant would cover the purchase of a table top exercise related to triaging
children. Rex Journay made a motion to approve the grant application. Brian McGalliard seconded
the motion and the motion was approved by unanimous vote.

A claim to Baker Tilly in the amount of $18,457.50 for services rendered to the Treasurer’s office
through January 19, 2023 was presented. The commissioners are requesting more information on the
status of the reconcilement before approving the claim. Brian McGalliard made a motion to table the
claim until the next meeting. Rex Journay seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous
vote.

With no further business, Brian McGalliard made a motion to adjourn at 10:45 a.m; Rex Journay
seconded the motion and the motion passed by unanimous vote.
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